DPCS report to Union Council

India Marsden

Updates:

- NAC As well as running the last NAC round of the year to get more groups created. I've also been working on a long overdue incubator graduation round. This is a surprisingly arduous process, as I needed to look in 6 different places per group to collate all the required information about each group. This has now been done and groups should have been emailed with the outcome last week.
- Beit Consultation In partnership with college, I ran a consultation session to ask students what they thought of conaming Beit Quad. The few students that came were suitably scathing of the idea, but I am unsure if college will be proceeding or not. Ask me at council if I have updates as theres a meeting on Friday.
- Union Awards Union Awards was last Friday. It went well I think, and the remaining sweets are all over the office. Congrats to all those who won!
- Harlington Harlington applications from this whole year (and years past) have FINALLY been reviewed
 by the college committee (at least a month after I send them) and so any applicant from the last few
 years should be receive an outcome soon.
- SLARB Any applications to the Student Led Activity Review Board (the most generic name ever, but
 essential project funding, eligible groups were contacted directly) have now been sent and hopefully will
 be reviewed soon.
- **Tours** The final tours round is out for review by the tours committee and allocations will hopefully be made at the end of June.
- Closing groups In May, I did some analysis of all the groups that don't fill the minimum requirements
 to be a group, primarily the number of members being over 20 and having all three of the principle
 officers elected.
- MG Elections Management Group elections have been happening over the last few weeks hopefully they are filling up ready for next year.
- **Planning for handover** Planning is now happening for my handover to Dylan its shaping up to be a bit scattered so go easy on him at the start!
- Budgeting finalising Scaling has now occurred for groups budgets. The headline was 25 percentage points off anyone with an increase of over 150%, then scaled down about 2% across the board. Provisional allocations will be sent out by the end of June.
- Exploration board I attended my last exploration board, which had some good approvals of Expeditions.
- **Sports** Agreeing on and finalising Imperial Athletes has taken up an extraordinary amount of time. You might have seen in Felix that a new model was somewhat agreed on we will be working on the official communications of this soon. I am now spending a large amount of my time working on the budgets with Christian and Pedro, which will be shared with CSPB before transfer (and the overall amount has been subject to the same scaling as the other groups)

Upcoming:

- The end
- Sports Budgeting
- Handover

Clubs, Societies and Projects Board (CSPB) Update:

- The most recent CSPB was held on the 9th June
- The new Imperial Athletes structure was discussed.
- Management Group and CU updates were provided.
- We also discussed in detail, and decided on courses of action to take regarding the groups that didn't fulfil the basic requirements of being a CSP.
- The last CSPB of the year is two days after this council meeting.

Goodbye

I am leaving